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Introduction
The planned growth funding process provides a resource to allocate funds to schools that are increasing their intakes at the request of the LA in order to address increased demand for places within the locality.

This paper explains the exceptional case that has arisen due to pupil number growth in the secondary sector

T
Recommendation
Forum is asked to comment on the approach to allocating funds to exceptional cases
T
Report
Until now the growth fund has supported the primary sector as the growth in pupils from increased birth rates have affected certain areas of Bath and North East Somerset. We are now observing the first increase in secondary school pupils and the need to request secondary schools breach their Planned Admissions Numbers (PAN)  

In 2018 the number of secondary places required within the Greater Bath Consortium area exceeds the current planned admission numbers of the schools within it. In order to meet the demand St Marks school has been identified as the school that could breach its PAN in order to support some of the additional capacity required. 
The school has a PAN of 102 pupils but is predicted take approximately 160 pupils 

Under the current planned growth funding policy (attached ) the school would be allocated 58 additional funding allocations totalling £61,944.
As the school is growing significantly from its current roll of 48 in year 7 (and its Year 7 average for the last 10 years is 45.8) it is felt that the school needs to be supported from its normal intake rather than its PAN. It is therefore proposed to provide additional planned growth funding of the increase from the average of 46 pupils up to its actual intake for 2018. Estimated at 160-46 = 114 x £1068. Being £121,752. This allocation will be  one off allocation as the school will be funded for the increased pupils in April 2019 as part of the normal funding formula allocation based on the October 2018 pupil census.

It is not felt that any other school would require planned growth funding as the requests to take the additional pupils fall within the PAN or the recent previous intake of the school
This funding will be provided from the planned growth fund which will then be retrospectively utilised by the DFE in its funding allocation for future years (lagged funding approach).
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